
 

 

 

November 25, 2024 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
The Commissioners of the Interstate Medical Licensure Compact (IMLC) held 
their annual meeting on Tuesday, November 19, 2024 in Scottsdale, Arizona.  
Part of the meeting included the election of officers; the newly elected officers 
assumed their positions at the conclusion of the meeting. 
 

• Commissioner Jake Manahan from Minnesota was elected Chair 

• Commissioner Kenneth Cleveland from Mississippi was elected Vice-
Chair 

• Commissioner Penny Judd from Tennessee was elected Treasurer 

• Commissioner Karen Silas from Alabama will assume the position of 
Past Chair 

 
Committee membership and Committee Chairs are being assigned in 
accordance with the IMLC Bylaws.  Regular meetings of the committees will 
resume in January 2025.  The next meeting of the Executive Committee is 
scheduled to take place on Tuesday, December 10, 2024. 
 
All meetings of the IMLC are open and all are invited to attend. 
 
Executive Committee meeting information is posted on the IMLC webpage - 
https://www.imlcc.org/imlc-commission/public-notices-agendas-and-minutes/ 
 
Additionally, IMLC Bylaws, Article III was amended and a new IMLC Bylaws, 
Article XII was adopted at the rulemaking hearing held as part of the annual 
meeting.  The Bylaws were effective upon passage and can be found on the 
IMLC webpage - https://www.imlcc.org/imlc-commission/compact-policies-
rules-and-laws/ 
 
Please contact Marschall Smith at imlccexecutivedirector@imlcc.net with 
questions and if you wish information about attending an IMLC committee 
meeting. 
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